
Vision statement: I advocate that systems 
engineering, as a profession and a discipline, 
can significantly benefit from bridging the gap 
between education and practice. Hands-on 
experience in real settings seems to be 
necessary to truly comprehend systems 
engineering. At the same time, academics 
continue to develop theories, methods, and 
tools that could significantly improve practice 
but remain largely unknown to practitioners. 
I believe that our Academic Affairs colleagues 
have done a phenomenal job in tightening the 
relationships between academics and 

practitioners. I intend to keep the same spirit and work with many of you around four main ideas. Provide 
value to faculty. Collectively, INCOSE practitioners possess a wealth of “not-in-the-textbook” experiential 
wisdom that many academics could use to shape their teaching and contextualize their research. I believe 
that it should be our priority to elicit and capture that knowledge for academic institutions to use. Provide 
value to practitioners. Collectively, INCOSE academics have a broad and critical knowledge of the state-of-
the-art that many practitioners could use to assess and shape their work. I believe that academics should help 
in increasing the breadth, currency, and rigor to INCOSE technical products. Provide value to students. 
Students are the future of systems engineering. As systems engineering matures as an academic discipline, 
we must continue our efforts to make it known and appealing to students at all levels, and to formalize it 
and make it relevant within academic institutions. Furthermore, we must work on a strategy to make 
INCOSE valuable for students during their students with a clear path to transition into regular members. 
Increase international representation. Probably because of its size, several initiatives of Academic Affairs 
have been unable to reach regions beyond North America. As academic programs grow in the rest of the 
world, we must be proactive in both engaging them and supporting their creation. 
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